FOREST LAKE AREA SCHOOLS
FOREST LAKE, MN 55025

January 5, 2012

AGENDA ITEM: 13.3

TOPIC: Consider Discontinuance of Student Behavior Policy 524

BACKGROUND: Discipline Policy 515 sufficiently covers the topic of this
policy. Policy 524 is no longer needed.

PROCESS: The School Board Policy Committee has reviewed this policy.
It is now being presented to the School Board with the recommendation to
discontinue it.

RECOMMENDATION: First reading of this policy.



CONSIDER DISCONTINUANCE - SEE PAGE 1 OF POLICY 515 (ATTACHED)
WHICH BASICALLY COVERS THIS

STUDENT BEHAVIOR 524

The School Board firmly believes that learning can best take place in an orderly
environment and that students can best learn individual and collective responsibility and
gain maturity if they are provided opportunities in which to exercise responsibility within
the school setting.

It is a responsibility of the School Board, administrators and all district personnel to
safeguard the health and safety of each student. The School Board and district
administrators will support district personnel who, in dealing with students on
disciplinary matters, act in accordance with State Law, State Board of Education
Regulations and School District Policies.

The School Board recognizes its responsibility to meet the educational needs of students
who do not respond well to normal school programs. Such efforts may include utilizing
special services personnel and outside referral agencies and/or adjusting normal school
procedures. If a student does not respond to these efforts and consistently exerts a
disruptive influence on the educational environment of a school, the needs of the other
students and staff must become a major factor in planning alternatives.

With due consideration to these obligations, it is the responsibility of the School Board
and administrators to make reasonable rules and regulations for the governing of student
behavior and conduct. All rules and regulations regarding student behavior will be
approved by the School Board.

ADOPTED: 8/15/77



515
DISCIPLINE POLICY

I STATEMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

The School Board firmly believes that learning can best take place in an orderly environment
and that students can best learn individual and collective responsibility and gain maturity if
they are provided opportunities in which to exercise responsibility within the school setting.
This School Discipline Policy is intended to communicate expectations regarding acceptable
conduct in school in order to provide a positive learning environment for all students.

It is a responsibility of the School Board, administrators and teachers to safeguard the health
and safety of each student. The School Board and district administrators will support district
personnel who, in dealing with students on disciplinary matters, act in accordance with State
Law, Department of Education Regulations and School District policies.

The School Board recognizes its responsibility to meet the educational needs of students who
do not respond well to normal school programs. Such efforts may include utilizing special
services personnel and outside referral agencies and/or adjusting normal school procedures. If
a student does not respond to these efforts and consistently exerts a disruptive influence on the
educational environment of a school, the needs of the other students and staff must become a
major factor in planning alternatives.

With due consideration to these obligations, it is the responsibility of the School Board and
administrators to make reasonable rules and regulations for the governing of student behavior
and conduct. Building principals and appropriate staff will annually review this policy to
assess its effectiveness. All rules and regulations regarding student conduct and misconduct
will be approved annually by the School Board. Discipline of students with individual
education programs will be consistent with state and federal laws.

The District believes that positive, proactive behavior strategies are effective in minimizing
disruptive behavior. Programs and practices are in place throughout the district that promote
the use of positive behavior supports and interventions, including training on the
communicative intent of behavior, relationship building and de-escalation strategies.

Physical holding or seclusion are never used as a method of discipline or punishment. Such
procedures may be used in a situation where immediate intervention is needed to protect a
child or other individual from physical injury or to prevent serious property damage. The
district’s policy regarding the use of restrictive procedures will be detailed in a separate
district policy.

IL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CODE OF CONDUCT

A. Elementary Student Code of Conduct

The Elementary School Student Code of Conduct is in effect from the time a student
arrives at the bus stop and boards the bus at the beginning of the day until the student



